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Bulky Waste Disposal Weekend 

 

I’m again encouraging residents to begin to prepare for 
the free Bulky Household General Waste disposal weekend, which has been 
confirmed for Saturday 7th and Sunday 8th November. 

Waste Management Centres in Goulburn, Marulan and Tarago will be open from 
7am to 4pm on both Saturday and Sunday to cater for the expected larger crowds. 

The household general waste weekend is usually even busier than our free 
recyclable weekend, so I encourage you to get prepared now and to plan your trip 
ahead of time as there may be some delays. 

We do expect some line-ups throughout the day as it’s always a popular weekend, 
but will have plenty of staff on hand to keep things moving smoothly. The main rush 
is usually early on Saturday morning, so if you don’t want to wait around in line we 
recommend holding off until later in the day, or even Sunday. 

Goulburn Mulwaree residents can dispose of up to 2m3 of bulky household general 
waste (such as household furniture, green waste, cardboard and steel) per property, 
free of charge at Council's waste centres. 

All loads must be transported to one of Council's waste centres, and only domestic 
items will be accepted. 

Bush Fire danger period has commenced and Permits are now required 
To apply for a permit contact our local NSW RFS Fire Control Centre on 6226 3100 
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DEADLINE FOR ALL ISSUES IS THE 20TH OF THE PRECEEDING MONTH 

YOUR WINDELLAMA NEWS IS PRINTED BY BUSINESS REQUISITES, GOULBURN 

 

Annual Subscriptions  -  please send your   details and 
$30  (cheques payable to ‘Windellama News’)  to cover 
the annual cost of postage. 

All cheques please post to: 

The Secretary, PO Box 705, Goulburn. 2580 

* Unpaid subscriptions will be cancelled after one month 

If you have any short articles, anecdotes, or   something 
else interesting about yourself, your family, or the 
community; please write it down and drop it in our 
letterbox at the Hall. We will edit it and publish it in the 
Windellama News. 

A LOCKED POSTAL BOX IS AT THE FRONT OF THE 
HALL, 3444  OALLEN FORD RD, IN THE STONE 
WALL FOR THE  COLLECTION OF ITEMS FOR 

PUBLICATION  

Items left in the box after the deadline will not be 
collected or included in the News 

Articles, adverts, etc may also be sent by email to: 

newswindellama@gmail.com 

Adverts sent by email will not be inserted unless 
payment is received by the deadline. 

It would be greatly appreciated if anyone sending 
money to the  Windellama News would include their 
name and address and a note saying what it was for 
and put it in a sealed envelope. This would avoid a lot of 
confusion and uncertainty .  

Our Policy on Receipts 

The Windellama News makes out a receipt for all      
advertising payments made to the paper. We don’t post 
out receipts to save cost and we assume that the      
appearance of the advertisement in the paper could  
normally be taken as proof of payment. If you require a 
posted receipt please include a stamped self-addressed 
envelope with your payment. 

Notice to advertisers, article 
submitters & readers 

The Windellama News is published and authorised by the Windellama 
Progress Association Inc. Whilst every care has been taken in the  
production of the News & publishing to the web page on the community 
website, the editor takes no responsibility for any inaccuracies, errors or  
omissions. All such contributors by forwarding advertising, notices, & 
articles, agree to indemnify the publisher & warrant that the material is 
accurate & neither deceptive nor misleading, in breach of copyright, 
defamatory or in breach of any other laws & regulations.  

The responsibility for  advertisements complying with the Trade      
Practices Act lies with the person, company or agency  submitting such 
for publication. Original material appearing in this newsletter is       
copyright. It may be reproduced in part or in whole for the benefit of the 
community, provided that the source of the material is fully              
acknowledged. If you have any queries about using material from the 

Windellama News, please contact  the editor.  
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26 Progress Meeting @ 4.00 pm at 
 Windellama Hall 

 

 

Coming Events… 
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Community Notice Board 

WINDELLAMA PROGRESS ASSOC. HALL Inc.

Windellama Progress Association  

The next Progress Meeting will be held 
at 4.00 pm on 26th November at the 

Hall   

All Welcome 

Important Notice 

The Windellama Markets will not be held in 
November due to Corvid-19 restrictions.  The 
Markets will be back as soon as the Covid 19 

restrictions are lifted. 

Windellama Field Day 

The Windellama Field Day, due to be held on 
21st November 2020, has been postponed 
until further notice due to uncertainty of 
circumstances caused by Corvid-19 

We are back at the Hall. 

 We meet from the second Tuesday of the 
month 1—4 pm.  

For more information please call Irene Turner 
on 48445 214.  

Craft @ Windellama Hall 

Council Outreach Meeting 8th October 
Cancelled 

 Goulburn Mulwarre Council has cancelled the 
Outreach Meeting scheduled for the 8th 
October 2020 at Windellama Hall due to 
COVID 19 regulations. 

If any residents have any issues they wish to 
let Council know please contact the Customer 
Service Team at Council or you can send it to 
Windellama Progress Association 
windellamaprogress@gmail.com and we will 
pass it on  for you. 
Residents /Community groups wishing to 
meet with Mayor Bob Kirk please contact Amy 
Croker, Executive Officer on 
amy.croker@goulburn.nsw.gov.au or 
0248234486 

BUSINESS 
REQUISITES 

Sales & Service 
◼ Photo Copiers 

◼ Fax Machine 

◼ Cash Registers 

◼ Computers 

◼ Stationery 

◼ Consumables 

Ph: 4821 5109 

E: bus_req@ozemail.com.au 

10 Russell Lane, Goulburn 

Printer of your Windellama News 
There are plans being 
made to hold an outdoor 
service on Christmas Eve, 
24th December at 6.00 at 
the newly renovated and 

repaired St Bartholomews Church, 
Windellama 

All are welcome to join in the celebrations.  
More details next month 

mailto:windellamaprogress@gmail.com
mailto:amy.croker@goulburn.nsw.gov.au
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Windellama Historical Society from Tom Bryant 
WINDELLAMA. Sunday-school was opened on last Sunday at St. Bartholomew's, Win-
dellama; but as the time of opening was not generally known there was not that attend-
ance that there otherwise would have been. In future the school will be held at half-past 
two p.m. on the Sundays on which there is no service in the church. On the Sundays that 
there is service it will be held immediately after the service is over. Special arrangements 
will have to be made for those Sundays on which the Lord's supper is dispensed. Mrs. E. 
Cartwright has kindly consented to fill the office of superintendent, Mrs. J. J. Croker takes 
the girls' class, Mr. M. Montgomery the boys' class, and Miss E. Croker the little ones. 
Rose Vale school will resume duty on Monday, the 12th instant. January 7. 

(Goulburn Herald and Chronicle, Saturday 10 January 1880, page 4) 

 

WINDELLAMA. St. Bartholomew's Church Sunday-school.-The children attending this 
school were kindly invited by their teachers Mrs. J. J. Croker, Mr. Calthorpe, and Miss 
Croker), to a picnic, which they provided for their young charges on Easter Monday. 
There were also several of the Windellama West Sunday. school children present by invi-
tation, as well as a few visitors. When all the children had arrived they were entertained 
with a very pleasant repast, after which several games were entered upon and continued 
till late in the day, when tea and cake were again served to the children, after which they 
returned to their respective homes well pleased with the day's amusement. I might also 
state that the children who were most diligent at both schools received rewards, such as 
books, cards, Ac. Church Service.-The usual fortnightly service was held at Windellama 
on Easter day, when the church was very handsomely decorated with ferns and appropri-
ate texts of scripture done in splash work. A meeting of the parishioners will be held on 
Saturday, the 6th of May, at St. Bartholomew's church for the purpose of receiving the 
churchwardens' report and balance-sheet for the past year and for the election of church 
wardens. Roads. 

(Goulburn Herald Saturday 15 April 1882, page 3) 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Goulburn Evening Penny Post 13 March 1878.) 

Tom Bryant 
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This strange year is near its end – but who knows what next year 
will bring?  Hopefully it will include lots of things we have missed – 
like outings with friends, get-togethers and we, the Windellama 
Landcare Group, are hoping for a lot more of our friendly Landcare 
gatherings at the busy bees.  Nothing is planned definitely so far: 
we will be looking into possibilities when we get together in the 
latter part of January for the AGM – please see the December issue 
of the Windellama news for the latest details. 

In the meantime, some members have successfully planted, between them, about one 
thousand Allocasuarina litoralis on their properties as future habitat and food for the 
endangered (and and hungry) Glossy Black Cockatoos.  Keep your eyes peeled when 
travelling in the vicinity of Cullulla and Sandy Point roads for the 1000 green tree guards 
protecting the young allocasuarinas. 

 

Windellama SES First Aid & CFR 

We have had an unusual amount of callouts as far as CFR goes over the long weekend and for a 
couple of days after it. 

I must pay tribute to the efficiency of the Paramedics we have in our local area, they are truly 
remarkable in their professionalism. We, as a team, are lucky to be able to help where we can. 
Such as having to drive an Ambulance to Goulburn as the Paramedic is needed to help stabilize 
the patient being transported in another car. 

We have been advised, that we at Windellama, had over 30% of all callouts for the Southern 
region over the long weekend, CFR, that is. 

Two of our members are being tutored by the Ambulance at present and will be a welcome 
addition to our CFR team. 

Graham Kinder has been recognised for the tutorial effort he puts in to the training he does for 
various organizations. He has been awarded the Adult Volunteer of the year for the Southern 
Region of NSW. This is well deserved. 

We hope, by the time you read this, we will have another two adult members and a junior 
member in our SES unit. 

Please obey the 60 km per hour signs on the Windellama Road repairs as it could be costly to 
you, so I am told. 

May I suggest that you now start to prepare  for grass fires this Summer season. 

Watch out for snakes. 

Kevin Muffet 
Deputy Unit Commander 
Windellama SES/CFR 
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MICK’S MULTI TRADES 
ABN: 90 178 544 738 

Multi Skilled Tradesman 
Windellama NSW 

Lic # MVTC 126573 
Mob: 0413 059 587 

Email: micksmultitrades@gmail.com 

Proudly supporting the Windellama community is Mick 

A multi skilled tradesman and handy man. 

So if you’ve got a problem, we can help you sort it out. 

We can help you with building a shed too renovating your home, 

 Fitting a water tank or swinging a farm gate. 

We looked after our locals, and turn a hand to any job. 

So shoot me an email or phone anytime, you’ll be pleasantly surprised at our 

down to earth rates. 

mailto:micksmultitrades@gmail.com
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Nerriga  Progress & Sporting Association 

The intrepid members of the garden club headed north 
to Wingello to visit my recently acquired blank canvas of 
a garden with lots of Kikuyu ( apart from poison and 
removing the top 25 mm of the soil any ideas how to 
get rid of it? ) and a few token trees and 
shrubs.  However there are a lot of developing and 
several old established gardens in the village.  Waratahs 
seem to do very well here so I will see if my usual 
hopelessness with them is banished.  However plants at reasonable cost are in short supply.   

The A & M Flowers farm nearby was unable to let us in because 
they are not set up for Covid and Margie is immunosuppressed 
but several bunches of their lovely flowers were bought from the 
roadside stall.  Calling in on your way to Sydney via Marulan is 
not much  of a detour.  Just take the Highland way through 
Tallong then stop at the flower stall head on to Wingello and 
turn left across the railway line and along Murimba road  back to 
the highway.  The cicadas are appearing and singing loudly on 
hot periods of the day then collapse in the garden and fall victim 
to the dog who regards them as a snack.  We seem to be missing 
the recent rains that have hit Canberra with only 20mm in 
September and a few sprinkles since.  However the clover is 
finding moisture and is luxuriant here and in Nerriga so the 
lawnmower is groaning.  Happy gardening 

The November meeting on 19th Nov will be held in the Nerriga community Hall and with Di 
and Sue’s guidance if the horrible wild carrot weed has come up we will attack it and remove 
before it takes hold in the area.  A little weeding in the hall gardens is needed as they are also 
on steroids and beginning to swamp the intended plants.  The dwarf snapdragons after their 
2nd winter are flowering merrily.  More will go in if I can get some seedlings. 

So see everyone 19th Nov with usual collection of plates of food and small gardening 
implements.  Everyone is welcome and for more info  Kay Hamer  kahamer@activ8.net.au 
or  0429063621 but with my hearing this is not a great option.  Or Helen Rolland 48459115. 

NERRIGA HALL 

fees for Hire of Hall and 

Supper Room 
 

Hall - 

Full Day $200 

Half Day $100 

Supper Room - $60 

Supper Room & 

Kitchen $100 
* GST to be added to all fees 
Security/Cleaning Fee $100 

Refundable on inspection 
 

To book please contact Helen 
Rolland 02 4845 9115 
helenrolland@bigpond.com 

Nerriga Gardeners  

mailto:kahamer@activ8.net.au


 

Page 12 www.windellama.com.au Windellama News - November 2020 



 

Page 13 www.windellama.com.au Windellama News - November 2020 

Windellama Garden Club Incorporated News 
September Rainfall 

Towards the end of September we received an additional drop of 24mm making the total at our 
place 36mm. 

October Rainfall 

A better start this month receiving 22.50mm of rain . 

Fruit Trees 

Most of the stone fruit are loaded with fruit. Just hope when ripe they don't contain extra 
protein. 

Just a reminder now is the time to start your fruit fly control program with traps or what ever 
else procedure you have for controlling this pest. The same goes for controlling Codling Moth. 

Last year I also made-up a mixture of Kaolin Clay and water and painted the trunks of all fruit 
trees up to the branches in the hope anything crawling up or down the trunk will be irritated and 
leave or better still die. It seemed to deter the ants, don't know about anything else. 

At least we got some fruit protein free. 

Leaf curl at our place is an ongoing problem, even after spraying twice with different chemicals 
suggested, and at the time suggested. I'm starting to think I'm going to have to look at an 
alternate way or ways to control. 

If your raspberry plants are like mine and just leafing up, now is the time to give these plants a 
feed. As they are gross feeders they need a fertiliser rich in nitrogen e.g. Blood and Bone or if you 
have cats or dogs a multi fertiliser containing 10-10-10. A fertiliser containing 10 parts nitrogen, 
10 parts phosphate and 10 parts potash. Don't be to heavy handed and don't place fertiliser to 
close to plant. 

Garden Vegetables 

The Broad Beans are nearly ready to pick. The Brassica plants were a failure with only very small 
heads forming. 

Flower gardens 

As mentioned in the September article our roses had been pruned rather severely, however they 
are starting to bud-up with Apricot Nectar a deep orange the first to bloom with Pope John Paul a 
white not far behind. However, Pope John Paul first bloom has a pink edge to it when its 
supposed to be pure white. 

With the showers at night some roses are covered with black spot. Don't know what the answer 
or remedy to stop this problem. All I'm going to do is feed with different fertiliser and prune the 
centre out of the worst ones to allow more air flow into the plant. 

The Corn Flowers have reached for the sky and are at least a meter tall and are just starting to 
flower with blues, white and pink so far. 

Our Camellias are looking great with one red as large as a saucer. We found that during the 
drought the smaller leaf camellias didn't do so well where the larger leaf varieties did better. 
Actually, we are in the process of replacing the smaller leaf varieties. All of our camellias are on 
the Southern Side of our house.In the same bed as the camellias we have edged this bed with 

(Continued on page 15) 



 

Page 14 www.windellama.com.au Windellama News - November 2020 



 

Page 15 www.windellama.com.au Windellama News - November 2020 

 November in  Your Garden  By Irene Turner 

With the warmer days and night all summer vegetables and flowers can be planted (we hope no 
more frost) 

VEGETABLES to be planted; 

Beans, both climbing and dwarf, carrots, beetroot, cabbage, silver beet, radish, parsnip, herbs, 
cucumber, squash, zucchini, pumpkin, capsicum, sweet corn, tomatoes, celery, lettuce. 

FLOWERS; 

Ageratum, aster, carnation, cosmos, dahlia, linaria, lobelia, marigolds, nasturtium, petunias, 
phlox, portulaca, snapdragon, verbena. 

Amaranthus;- a very popular summer annual and makes a brilliant display with its 1m. highly 
colourful foliage, loves hot weather. Add compost and balanced fertilizer at the rate of 1/3 cup 
full per square metre. 

Celosia; summer flowering plant, prepare the soil as for Amaranthus. Fairy Fountain is a dwarf 
variety, with plumes in scarlet, salmon, light pink, gold and yellow. 

Also you can plant coleus, cosmos, gazanias, zinnia. 

Roses; Check for any aphids, spray with Rose spray, also good for black spot. 

Cherry Trees; Both fruiting and ornamental, can be attached by a cherry slug. This pest is a very 
small shiny black slug which sucks the leaves and leaves them transparent and having a burnt 
appearance. They are easy to control by using Malathion, Carbaryl or dust the tree with Cabbage 
Dust. You can also cover the leaves with lime. Cherry slug also affects, my Nashi  Pear trees. 

Thing to do now; 

Cut back ground-covering plants that are spreading onto the lawns. 

Select and plant advanced annual flowers seedlings so they`ll be in bloom by Christmas. 

Prune bottlebrush shrubs and trees after their main flowering to keep them tidy. 

Set up pheromone traps for codling moth in apple and pear trees, and wrap corrugated 
cardboard around the trunk to catch migrating grubs. 

Spread a compost mulch around growing vegetables to help keep the roots moist and cool during 
hot weather. Build up soil and mulch around the base of corn plants as they grow to encourage 
more roots and stability. 

Hellebores with the majority flowering profusely, with just a couple of stragglers. 

Bird Life 

The Wood Ducks are breeding well with one pair with at least 20 young.  So far they have been 
lucky with no predication happening. It's strange because for a good week when they were just 
born we had what looked like a Brown Falcon hang around our property but this fellow just 
tormented the chooks when out and about. Scared the crap out of them and each afternoon I 
had to go looking for them hidden in the long grass to scared to move. 

Next Meeting No meetings have been organised at this stage. 
Harry Simm Secretary Windellama Garden Club Inc. 

(Continued from page 13) 
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Pub opens at 10am, 7 days. 

Meals – Kitchen open for lunch (12-3pm), 7 days 
        & dinner (6-8pm) Fri, Sat and Sun 

Coffee shop – Open Friday & Monday (6-11am) 
    Saturday & Sunday (7-11am) 

Accommodation – self-contained cabins available 

Live music – on the last Sunday of every month in the afternoon and every 
now and then on a Friday night. Check out our facebook page for details of 
upcoming gigs. 

Functions – We can cater for special events, give us a call to discuss.  

Beer garden     Open fires in winter    Take away alcohol available  
 

6124 Nerriga Road, Nerriga NSW 2622 nerrigahotel@hotmail.com  Like us on 
Ph 02 4845 9120       www.nerrigahotel.com    Facebook 

NERRIGA HOTEL 

 

ALLSORTZ TOWING   
(TTA  Lic no 99003) 
 
Goulburn – Southern 
Highlands and 
Surrounding Areas 

24 hours – 7 Days 

Great Rates 

 

$$$$$ 
CASH$$$$$PAID FOR 

Unwanted Cars, Trucks, Tractors, Trailers and Machinery 

We will cart anything 

If we can fit it we will move it 

CALL GRAEME ON 0403 673 167 

mailto:nerrigahotel@hotmail.com
http://www.nerrigahotel.com
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Facebook: NSW RFS – Windellama Brigade 

President Rex Hockey  
Brigade Enquiries 4844 5359  
Fire Control Centre Yass 6226 3100  

Captain – Brett Roberts                                                                                   
Snr. Deputy – Brendon Shannon 

Windellama Rural Fire Brigade 

Windellama Rural Fire Brigade remains open during the COVID19 pandemic as we are an essen-
tial emergency service for our community. In an emergency call Triple Zero (000) 

Brigade training 
The Windellama brigade highly values our regular training to ensure we do our best for the com-
munity as well as keeping things safe.  

With Covid-19 restrictions we have not been able to run our own face-to-face training but our 
members have been using online training modules and attending regional training events. Mem-
bers who were unable to attend many callouts last season have been able to remain current in 
their knowledge by undertaking the online Bushfire fighter training modules. Congratulations to 
the four members who will complete their Advanced Firefighting qualifications during November.  

Get Ready now 
Warmer weather has arrived but there is still time to Get Ready. It takes 5 minutes to make a plan 
that will give your property, your family and yourself the best chance of survival should you be 
threatened by a bush fire. 

If there is a bush or grass fire in Windellama, you will find its alert level on the NSW RFS website 
at www.rfs.nsw.gov.au, on the radio and in the ‘Fires Near Me’ app.  

What will be your sign for putting your fire plan into action? 

Advice – A fire has started. There is no immediate danger. Stay up to date in case the situation 
changes. 

Watch and Act – There is a heightened level of threat. Conditions are changing and you need to 
start taking action now to protect you and your family. 

Emergency Warning – An Emergency Warning is the highest level of Bush Fire Alert. You may be 
in danger and need to take action immediately. Any delay now puts your life at risk. 
 

http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au
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WINDELLAMA PLAYGROUP 
at 

Windellama Public School 

Each Thursday  

9.30am – 11.30am 
 

BYO snacks  -   tea & coffee supplied 
 

Qualified art teacher visiting each fortnight 
 

Bring your bubs & toddlers for a fun morning 

Music, stories, sand-play, free-play, art, craft. 
 

FREE! 
 

ELECTRICAL LICENCES: 

NSW Lic.No 198855C 

NSW Lic.No 498875S 

ACT Lic.No 2009576 

QLD Lic.No C13290 
 

ACCREDITATIONS 

  ACT   Type (B) Gas Appliance #200732 

  NSW     O.H.&S. General Induction     #03655 
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Willow Glen Gardeners 
http://www.whispersfromwillowglen.blogspot.com 

“Spring is sprung, the grass is riz 
I wonder where the boidies is?” (Anon). 

Yes, spring is finally here, and everything is growing fast, thanks to the abundance of water and 
warmer temperatures. Our October meeting at Maria and Peter’s, though, turned out to be on 
a cold, overcast day that had us inside for a large part of the proceedings.  

Sadly, Peter had injured his leg, following a losing struggle with a large number of timber panels 
that he was trying to protect from the rain, which prompted one wit in the group to remark 
that no good deed ever goes unpunished. Still, Peter managed to complete a rather artistic 
glasshouse, adjoining their railway carriage. It’s great to see things built that are both 
functional and creative. 

Maria and Peter’s garden continues to evolve, 
with Maria applying organic principles as much 
as possible, including mulching plants clippings, 
using organic treatments and generally improving 
the soil. The results are a flourishing, diverse and 
highly productive garden that produces lots of 
vegetable, flowers and ornamental plants which 
surrounds their house and outside buildings. 

Of course, next door’s cattle do their bit, as they 
like to camp under the surrounding trees and 
along the common fence-line and add to the soil 
fertility as only cattle can. When the wind is in 
the right direction, Peter and Maria assure us 

that you can sense their contribution. 

In other gardens, Margaret and Chris’ bearded irises are starting to flower and their agapanthus 
are growing strongly. They are looking to develop their garden so that there is continuous 
flowering from early spring into summer. Members suggested hellebores, which flower very 
early in the season and aquilegias to complement the existing lavenders, bulbs and other plant 
species. 

Dawn has put in four new wicking beds and erected a shed. Her peas, broad beans and other 
assorted vegies are growing well.  

Carolyn and John’s wisterias are in full flower and looking magnificent, their Japanese maples 
are shooting and everything is generally bursting forth. They have finished repairs to their 
vegetable screen-house, that was attacked by marauding animals (probably rabbits) last month, 
and hopefully there will be not more episodes of break-ins by hungry pests. 

Kym has lots of wildflowers, egg-and-bacon bushes and native orchids in flower on his property, 
which he says is more rock than soil. Accordingly, he is constructing more garden beds and 
planting wormwood for the chickens, among other things. His roses are picking up after being 
fenced off from hungry predators. 

Harry and Anne also have some hungry animal issues, and have needed to fence off their 
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garden to keep the wallabies out. Unfortunately, 
a wombat has decided that the fence is in his 
right of way and has smashed a hole through it. 
On the plus side, their tulips are looking great. 

Judy and Warren still have lots of weeds to deal 
with, but have found that the sheep will eat the 
cape weed, which is a big plus, as the amount of 
cape weed this season has been, dare I say, 
unprecedented. Lloyd and Irene have a similar 
experience with their sheep regarding cape weed 
control.  

Judy and Warren are also using wicking beds for 
growing their vegetables with great success. 

John has had great success in moving his 40 year old claret ash. The tree was 4-5 metres tall so it 
was no easy job, but with the help of his trusty tractor, he successfully transplanted it with 
enough root ball for it to come away well this spring. 

It was good to see Katie at this meeting. Katie is spending much of her time looking after her 
mum’s roses, which are doing well under her expert care. 

Rob and Robyn have spent their time recently transplanting some camellias and port wine 
magnolias into their new garden bed. These large potted plants have been in pots for over 15 
years and they weren’t at all confident that they would transplant successfully, especially as the 
root balls had to be broken up severely to stop the roots from circling when planted out. So far 
all of the transplanted plants are showing good 
new growth in their new positions. They will see 
how they go through summer, but so far so good. 

Liz-Ann and Peter are staying in the Blue 
Mountains for the present, as Peter’s health does 
not allow them to come down to their local 
property for the time being. We miss them both 
and hope to see them again soon. 

Our next meeting in November will be our 
Melbourne Cup gathering at the home of Harry 
and Anne. We will all wear our interesting hats 
for the “best hat in show” competition and have 
our usual sweep flutter. 
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The Men’s Shed is open to members only with due attention to hand 
sanitising and social distances. This is to ensure those of us with 
health issues do not suffer further complications. 

Our best wishes to Doug Gurney. He has been in hospital with knee 
operation complications. Recall we featured Doug with his 1928 Willys 

Whippet last month.  

The next AMSA shed development grant has just opened and we are considering what safety 
equipment or men’s health information is still needed. 

Fund raising is still on hold, but we went camping. Men, wives, partners, friends, dogs, etc, met 
at Micalong Creek campground on the Goodradigbee River near Wee Jasper on Monday 12 to 
Friday 16 September. Some stayed two nights and others longer. Noel Sylvester organised the 
trip with a special rate. Thanks and well done with the fantastic weather Noel. There were day 

trips to nearby Wee Jasper, Goodradigbee river, 
the Hume & Hovell Fitzpatrick Trackhead and 
evening campfires with lots of stories. The 
campsite was grass and right alongside the 
creek. We also walked the 400m to the 
swimming hole and falls. Our resident bird 
expert assisted with identifying bird calls and 
sightings.  

The Hume and Hovell Walking Track stretches 
over 440 kilometres between Yass and Albury. 
The track allows walkers to rediscover the 
route of explorers Hamilton Hume and William 
Hovell on their expedition to Port Phillip in 

1824. 

The shed has now visited 2 of the 3 sites on this trail that are identified as ‘track heads’. These 
are aimed at walkers, caravans and car campers. All have excellent facilities and are well 
maintained. This camp included a visit to the Fitzpatrick Trackhead and nearby caves. All the 
caves were closed due to Covid but we were able to peer into the abyss.  

In March we visited the Thomas Boyd Trackhead. The only one that remains to be visited is the 
Henry Angel Trackhead. Perhaps this will be our next camp in March 2021? The Henry Angel 
Trackhead is a popular camping area with good facilities It is located around nine kilometres 
from the town of Tumbarumba on the Tooma Road. The camping area is a base for short and 
longer walks along the Hume and Hovell Track, especially walking up or downstream exploring 
Burra Creek and its significant mining history. 

Hamilton Hume and William Hovell mounted an expedition in search of new grazing land for 
the colony. The journey, in the main funded by the two explorers, commenced at Lake George 
and finished at Corio Bay in Victoria. While the journey was considered a major success and 
one that greatly contributed to the founding of the city of Melbourne, the relationship between 
Hume and Hovell was a strained one and remained that way until their deaths approximately 
50 years later. 

(Continued on page 25) 
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Goulburn & Southern Tablelands Newest Winery 

Cellar Door Upcoming Open Days 

 Hours – 11am to 4:00 pm 

Sunday 1st November 

Sunday 8th November 

Sunday 15th November 
~check website for any changes or 

call prior for a drop in visit or purchase anytime ~ 

25 kms down Windellama Road from Goulburn 
turn left into Muffets Road 

email:     admin@yarralawsprings.com.au 
web:    www.yarralawsprings.com.au 

 

Free 
Measure 

and 
Quote 

All types of glazing 

Double glazing 

- Established 2004 - 

0448 494 220 

countrywideshowerscreens@bigpond.com 

Shower Screens Frameless * Semi-Framed * Framed  

Mirrors Bevelled * Polished   Splashbacks 

Goulburn & Surrounding Areas 
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Camping has generally been twice yearly. The 
initial trip was to Cape York with 4 people in 2 
vehicles for 5 weeks during Sept/Oct 2018. 
Subsequent trips have been; Cameron Corner 
Sept 2019 with 4 members in 2 vehicles for 2 
weeks, Stewarts Crossing with 8 members in 
December 2019 for 2-5 days, Thomas Boyd 
Trackhead on the Gobragandra River near Tumut 
in March for 2-4 days and Micalong Creek 
October 2020  

The men’s shed will be supporting the show car boot/ute sale and have a tent at the CAPS 
market.  

Clean up around shed, works underway. Reviewing container situation. 

The shed is open. Contacts: Owen Manley, President 0409 041 783 or Lou Alaimo, Secretary 0428 
328 686 or at taragodistrictmensshed@gmail.com 

Stay Safe. 

(Continued from page 23) 

mailto:taragodistrictmensshed@gmail.com
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ALL YOUR ELECTRICAL NEEDS 

DOMESTIC RURAL COMMERCIAL INDUSTRIAL  

WINDELLAMA AND SURROUNDS 

0428 445 259  

Email: |ronwenban@skymesh.com.au 

 

mailto:ronwenban@skymesh.com.au
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APPLICATIONS OPEN SOON FOR $250 MILLION BUSHFIRE RECOVERY FUND 

 

Applications will open at the end of October for a $250 million program to fund Bushfire Local 

Economic Recovery projects across New South Wales, including in Upper Lachlan, Goulburn-

Mulwaree, Wollondilly and Wingecarribee local government areas. 

Federal Member for Hume Angus Taylor said businesses and community groups in these fire 

affected areas can apply from 27 October 2020, with grants co-funded by the Australian and NSW 

governments. 

"Recovery needs to be locally led, with money invested in the things that matter and that’s what 

this Bushfire Local Economic Recovery program is all about,” Mr Taylor said. 

“Grants of between $200,000 and $20 million will be available to organisations such as councils, 

businesses, joint organisations, business chambers, charities, local Aboriginal Land Councils and 

state government agencies to deliver successful projects.” 

Additional to this open call for project proposals, shovel-ready projects are already being 

identified in bushfire affected areas so they can be fast-tracked to provide community and 

economic benefit as quickly as possible. Information about these projects will be released in 

coming weeks. 

Overall, more than $500 million joint funding from the Australian and NSW Governments will be 

provided to support projects driving local economic, community and industry recovery in bushfire 

affected communities.  

Funding for Local Economic Recovery projects is just one of the initiatives supported by the 

Australian Government’s National Bushfire Recovery Fund, which is worth more than $2 billion. 

To date, more than $1.8 billion in Australian Government support has been provided to help 

bushfire affected communities, including $1.2 billion spent so far from the National Bushfire 

Recovery Fund.  

Applications for Bushfire Local Economic Recovery funding open on 27 October 2020. 

 

For more information, including guidelines, visit www.nsw.gov.au/blerfund. 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/blerfund
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Classified Advertisements 

GENERAL FOR SALE 

Lincoln Welder Generator.  Intermotor 2-LA-
490 , H.P 4.5 KVA.Used to power machinery. 
Not used for 10 years but kept undercover, 
has been started and is in working 
condition.  $1,000 ONO. 

Water Tanks 1000 Litre ICB B Grade(not for 
drinking water) $60 each Phone Bruce 
0498232448 

Bosch Induction Cook top 3 elements very 
good condition $200 0419445863 

ORANGE ELECTRICAL CONDUIT  13 
lengths  50 mm x 4.0 m $10 per length or $100 
the lot. Phone Bob 48445001 evenings 
Wooden T.V. Console in VGC. Size 
W=186cm, H=147cm, D=59cm. Contains a 
glass cabinet each side, 2 drawers, DVD & 
T.V. Area.  $250.00 or O.N.A. Details 
48447061. 

High grade quality woollen yarn rugs cream 
and deep red both matching in great condition 
small 150 x 239 large rug 250 x 350.  $400 
ono. Call Elisha 0403542471  

Teak entertainment unit, with two glass door 
display. 6x4 foot. $75.00 ONO. 

Double bunks, Metal, with ladder, new 
innerspring mattresses. $125 ONO  
Two wooden bed side tables with cane 
draws.$50 for two. Ph. 4849 4480 

1 x King Single bed  $200;1 x Single bed  
$150;1 x Single bed $100;Dressing table/
chest of drawers (8) $150; 1 x Glass TV    
table $150; 1 x Glass coffee table $50 Ph 
0411 421 416  

Lounges - 1x3, 1x2  + ottoman - yellow fabric, 
Matching chair in navy blue. All GC. Offers 
over $500 considered. 4849 4222 

Desk - large timber , 2xdraws/storage under. 
Leather inlay + matching 2drawers file cab. 
Ergo office chair. All VGC. $400 ONO 4849 
4222 

 

ANIMAL RELATED FOR SALE 

Collapsible wire crates 2 medium $50ea 
1large $70. 2 wooden export crates fox terrier 
size $40ea. 2 vinyl crates– as new $100ea 
(cost $250). Medium size whelping box 

(electric)$150. Clean double blankets $40ea. 
Call 4844 7143 ask for Margaret 

Budgie breeding cages $50 ono.  48459147  
Parrot Cage on stand, good cond. $150 ONO. 
Ph 0429 006 745 

Saddles, good condition, $350 & $200. ONO. 
Riding helmets $30 and $20. Also other gear: 
bridles, leather straps, etc. Ph 0434 286311. 

Miniature Shetland Gig well balanced, hardly 
used, some harness, pneumatic tyres, 
lightweight $730 ono Ph 62301774 or 
0417749064 

ANIMALS FOR SALE 

Backyard Layers (ISA Browns) available early 
November. 21 months old, laying well. $5 ea to 
foxproof homes. Russell 48445843 

3 Australorp Roosters – 1 x black & 1 x Blue 
Splash, 6 mths; 1 x Blue 18 mths.  

Hatched from interstate lines, $10 each. Pls 
call Margaret on 0459 142230 

Adult ducks for sale.  Peking x breed.  In 
laying season at present. $10 each. Ph 
48459147 after 7pm or 0405499186  

Boar Goats for sale Male and females $120 
each Contact Frank on 0418282931 

Muscovy Ducklings & 4 Mothers 4844 5108 

Murray Greys 2 Bulls—make an offer. 
0414616960 

Lowline Bull approx 18 months old $2000 
o.n.o 02 48459147  

Part Arabian horse 4 years old , 13hh 
chestnut gelding. $1,500 ph 0421996795 

Alpacas - lots of different colours & ages. 
From $250 each Phone Jacki 0428 298 157  

Horse part Arabian, 3 yrs old, regd, 14.2 hh, 
chestnut mare.  $3,000 Ph 0429 461 490 

Alpaca Wethers Variety of Colours, ages 12 
months – 3 years.Halter Trained Wethered, 
Needled & Shorn. $400.00 each. Phone 4844 
7267. Faye & Keith.  Quialigo. 
 

 

AGISTMENT 

Horse Agistment available at 41 Burrabinga 
Road Tarago. Please phone 0429 461 490 for 
enquires 
 

CARS, BIKES, TRAILERS, etc. FOR SALE  

Nissan Pathfinder, very good condition, new 
tyres - excellent vehicle to drive and well 
maintained - V6, 250,000 Ks, Recent full 

All personal classifieds are FREE & also included in the Tarago Times 

We run your advert until you let us know when you have sold it or gained it 
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CHURCH INFO 
Catholic Church Services 

 

Parish Priest:   Fr. Joshy Kurien  

Assistant:    Fr. Alex Osborne   
 

Presbytery & Parish Office  
Phone 6239 9863  

******** 
Sunday Mass will be at 8am on the 2nd Sunday at 

St. Patrick's Marulan. 

Mass Times in Goulburn are:  

Saturday Vigil Mass:  

6pm  at St. Peter & St. Paul's  
Sunday: 7am. at Our Lady of Fatima,                 

Nth. Goulburn  
Sunday: 10am. at St. Peter & St. Paul's  

St. Joseph’s Church, Tarago 

Mass: 3rd. Sunday  8 am  

St. Michael’s, Bungonia 

Rosary: 7 pm. Thursdays 

Enquiries: 4821 1022 

CHURCH SERVICES  
 

St Bartholomew’s Windellama 

Services Suspended until further notice due 
to Covid-19 virus 

Christmas Eve Service 6pm,  24 December 
2020 

 

 
 

 

St. Andrews (Anglican) - Tarago 

2nd Sunday 9am 

St. John’s - Lake Bathurst 

4th Sunday 9am 
 

 

 

NERRIGA  

ANGLICAN CHURCH SERVICES 

Held at Nerriga Church 

2nd Sunday each month at 2pm 

(Except Easter & Christmas) 

All Welcome 

Fees for Hire of Hall  
or Supper Room   

at Windellama Hall 
 

*HALL ALL DAY   $200              
 DAY 4hrs or less   $100            
 EVENING/NIGHT** $200  

 

*Includes Supper  Room & Kitchen     

** $2 per hour for heating 
 

SUPPER ROOM (Includes Kitchen)      

 ALL DAY         $80           

 DAY 4hrs or less     $40     
 EVENING/ NIGHT  $100    

# Use of the premises prior to your booked  
function will incur a surcharge of   

Supper Room Fee 
Cleaning Deposit    100.00 

To Book please ring W. P. A. Secretary, 
Leanne Lourigan on 4844 5545 



 

Page 30 www.windellama.com.au Windellama News - November 2020 

Classified Advertisements cont 

airconditioner service - Compliance plate late 
1999, $6,000.  Phone 48459147.  

20 inch 7 spoke mag wheels in great condition 
near new tyres 95% tread on them.  Ideal for 
Commodores.  $800 ONO call Richard on 
0403542471  

Camper Trailer Queen sized bed with large 
room. Plenty storage room. Comes with zipon 
canopy/shelter.  Easy to erect/store/transport. 
$3500 ono Ph 62301774 or 0417749064 

RURAL RELATED FOR SALE 

Seed Spreader. As new $1000 o.n.o. Post hole 
Driller. As new $600 o.n.o Quad Bike for Sale - 
recent fully Serviced - $2000 o.n.o. Tri Motor Bike 
with attached Trailer. great for using around 
stables . Not registered for road use. $2000 o.n.o. 
Water pump for sale. Never been used. $1000 
ono. 48459147 after 7pm or 0405499186  

Free standing drill press single phase power 
and adjustable speed.  Comes with vice $300 ono 
call Richard 0403542471 

Lucerne Hay Prime soft green small bales $15 8 
x 3 x 3 bakes of lucerne or beardless wheaten 
available phone 0428493194 

Stanbury Electrical 75 amp battery charger - 
new condition, used twice only for Solar batteries 
- $1200. Pho 48459147 after 6P.M. 

Sherwood hydraulic log splitter 3 point linkage, 
horizontal and vertical operation.  $3,500 ONO 
Ring Grahame 0403499068  
 

WANTED 

 KLF 300B Kawasaki Bayou Quad Bike any 
condition going or not Phone Garry on 48445980 

Holden one Tonner HQ to HZ.  Any condition 
running or not Ph Garry 48445980 

Info on star picket straightening service.  Call 
Margaret 0459142230 / 48445566  
 

Horse agistment for mini mare from November 
to May to avoid coastal itch. Please call Tanya 
4456 5589  
 

SERVICES 
Belinda's pet minding  
 Why stress your pets out by putting them in 
Kennels or boarding and saving on having to get 
them vaccinated to put them in boarding.  

I will come to you . Leaving your animals in their 
own homes. I have Vet Nurse experience of 
10yrs .  

I have a miniature pony stud and also breed and 
show guinea pigs. I will feed Horses , Dogs, Cats, 
Goats, Sheep, Chickens Ducks,. Medicate 

animals daily if needed .  

Servicing  Windellama , Bungonia, Quialigo and 
Goulburn.  

Contact Belinda on 48447168 or   0490814131      

For hire:-  gyprock sheet lifter, one man 
operation , 3 metre lift height .Makes sheeting 
walls and ceilings easy. Cheap rates . Phone 
Bob  48445001 evenings . 

CLEANING 

Needing a house cleaner?  I clean homes weekly, 
fortnightly or monthly.  Will service Windellama, 
Quialago, Bungonia area.  I am currently the 
school cleaner for Windellama Public School, 
which I have been cleaning for the past 6 years.  
Contact Belinda 4844 7168, or mobile 
0490814131 

LAND FOR SALE 

35.5 acres bush block, 3 bedroom house, out 
buildings, Creek and dam, Oallen Ford Rd 
Windellama. Please call 0427 5560 69  

Our Advertising Charges 
 

Classifieds - Personal              FREE      
(maximum 2 lines) 
     Month Year 11 issues)               
Small advertisement   $ 6.50      $ 65.00 
(business card size) 
Quarter page advertisement  $12.00 $120.00 
Half page advertisement  $25.00 $250.00 
Full page advertisement  $50.00  $500.00 
Double page discount     $90.00 
 

Inserts - $40.00 for 400 inserts into hard 
copies 
Typesetting of adverts: $50 

PAYMENT: 
Cheques: payable to Windellama News 
PO Box 705, Goulburn. 2580 
Direct Deposit or EFT: IMB Ltd; BSB 641.800; 
A/c 200045794 with Name & advert as detail 
* Unpaid adverts will be cancelled after one 

month 
* All advertising copy must be          

accompanied with payment 

All advertising enquiries to  

Ray Plant 4844 5156 
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Windellama Progress Association 

Michael Still (President)   0413 059 587 

Leanne Lourigan(Secretary)  4844 5545 
 

Windellama Rural Fire Brigade 

Brett Roberts Captain)   0413533066 

Rex Hockey (President)    4844 5147 
 
 

Windellama News 

Ray Plant (Secretary/Treasurer)  4844 5156 

Gayle Stanton    (Editor)       4844 5156 
 

Windellama Garden Cub Inc. 

Harry Simm (President/Secretary) 4844 7061 

Sharon King (Treasurer)   4844 5980 
 

Windellama Hall Country Markets 

Lloyd Turner      4844 5214 

Windellama Historical Society 

Rex Hockey (President)    4844 5147 

Julian Woods (Secretary)   4844 5270 
 

Windellama Landcare 

Tony Greville (President)  0418412460  

Sandra Greville (Secretary)  0418412460  
 

Windellama CFR 

Kevin Muffet      4844 7143 
 

Windellama School P&C 
 

Willow Glen Gardeners 

Warren Yates      4844 5350 
 

Wires (wildlife rescue) 

Southern Tablelands WIRES 1300 094737 
 

Justice of the Peace 

Linda Shannon     0490041167 

Geoff Burns     4849 4330 

Leanne Lourigan    0427201469 
Suzanne Robens    0490774981 

Southern Tablelands Athletics Club 
 (STAC) 

Gill Shepherd     0419639254 
 

Nerriga PSA  

Helen Rolland (President)   4845 9115  

COMMUNITY INFORMATION 
FOR ALL EMERGENCIES 

        eg. FIRES / ACCIDENTS  

 PHONE  000 
For Mobile users & Landlines  

Important Phone Numbers 
 

Rural Fire Brigades 

Windellama  Brett Roberts    

Tarago   Warren Seymour 0419 665 393  

Taylors Creek Dave Elward  4849 4240 

Mt Fairy/Boro Tony Hill  0412 128 755 

Bungonia  Terry Lewis  0408 223 380  

Gundary   Tony Kent  0437298200 

Nerriga   Justin Parr  0438459129/ 
        48459129  

Charleyong  Michael Marston 0409 120 450  

Bushfire Information   1800 NSW RFS 

     or  1800 679 737 
 

www.windellamarfs.com.au   or   www.rfs.nsw.gov.au 

WINDELLAMA PH: 4844 5359 or  
CHANNEL 21 
 

AMBULANCE       000 
Ambulance Booking    13 12 33 
Goulburn Ambo Station   4827 0444 
 

Windellama SES  132 500 
Kevin Muffet      4844 7143 
Poison Info. Service    13 11 26 
Goulburn Base Hospital   4827 3111 
 

Police 

Tarago Station -  
Snr. Constable Gary  Handseker   4849 4411 
Goulburn       4824 0799 
 

Other 

Goulburn Railway Station    4828 5816 
Train info & bookings     13 22 32 
www.countrylink.info 
Country Energy - interruptions   13 20 80 
Lifeline        13 11 14 
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November 2020 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 
SES Meeting 

@1830 

10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 
SES Meeting 

@1830 

17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 
Progress 

Meeting @ 
Hall at 
4.00pm 

27 28 
CFS Training 

@0830 

29 

30       


